SUNLAND WATER DISTRICT

Commissioners Meeting

March 2019

Manager’s Report by Mike Langley

Financial Report by Karen Shay

Water Reclamation Facility

The operators at the WRF have been making repairs to the main control
panel.

e Rich has been preparing for the level Il Wastewater Treatment Plant
Operator Exam.

e Willy and Rich will be attending a Lab Accreditation class this Thursday in
Renton.

e The new sludge truck has gone in for its annual service.

Water Meters/Meter Setters

e Scott has just completed the 13th water meter read for all of SunLand.
The next water meter read is planned for the first week in April.



Water Production/Consumption Results

e Static water levels in the groundwater wells are normal for winter.

e Total water production in February of 2019 from both sources was
3,341,392 gallons, for a total water production in 2019 of 5,776,714 gallons.

Other

e Mike Langley will be participating in a WASWD workshop about the
removal of Pharmaceuticals and Personal Care Products (PPCP’s) from the
wastewater stream. The workshop will take place at the WASWSD offices in
Tukwila.

e SWD personnel continue to search for a replacement backhoe. The old unit
we have was inherited from the developer, has safety issues, and is far
beyond its useful life.

e SWD personnel are continuing work on improvements to the water shop
and barn as time permits.

e SWD personnel were able to make repairs on the 2003 Ford Ranger truck.
This success saved the District more than $20,000.00 to replace that
vehicle.

e SWD personnel are continuing to contact customers whose water
consumption has been significantly higher than the average for SunLand.
Higher than average consumption readings may be an indication of a water
leak. Some irrigation systems are showing consumption even though they
have been turned off which indicates a leak exists. SWD has notified the
owners of this discovery.



SWD personnel responded to a broken irrigation line on Arnold Palmer. The
water was shut off while the owner’s agent made repairs.

SWD personnel repaired a water line leak on Madigan Road.

SWD personnel assisted with a sewer line repair on Turnagain Place.

SWD personnel responded to a high water pressure concern at Ascot Court.
The homeowner was advised to replace a pressure reducing valve at that

address.

Straits Electric will be performing testing and maintenance on all District
emergency generators.









